
         
           

          
           

  
 

          
             

 
          

          
   

           
             

            
     

 
         

           
        

GRADUATE  FINANCIAL  ASSISTANCE 

REGULAR  GFA 

Graduate Financial Assistance (GFA) is deposited in your student account 
and then should be immediately refunded. It is labelled “GS-CUPE Unit 1 
Graduate Financial Assistance”, “Dom” if you’re a domestic student and “Int” 
if you’re an international student. GFA should not be applied to your 
outstanding balance. 

Rates vary depending on whether you are a domestic or international 
student, and PhD students in priority pool years 2+ get an increased amount. 

A negative amount (e.g., -849) indicates money put into your student account. A 
positive amount (e.g., 849) indicates money withdrawn or charged to your account. 

RETROACTIVE  GFA  INCREASES 

In December 2018 the arbitrator awarded GFA increases of 2.1% for 2017-18, 
2.2% for 2018-19, and 2.3% for 2019-20. Until then York was paying the GFA 
at 2016-17 rates. By April 2019 you should have received the retroactive GFA 
payments corresponding to these increases. 

These retroactive payments were still labelled “GS-CUPE Unit 1 Graduate 
Financial Assistance” but should have been much less than the regular GFA 
payments. There may be multiple small payments. 

EXAMPLE:  DOMESTIC  STUDENT  IN 
PRIORITY  POOL  YEARS  2+.  

RETROACTIVE  INCREASES 
PAID  BY  APRIL  2019 

(Corrected  rate)  - (16/17  rate 
originally  payed)  = 
retroactive  increase  owed 
 
F17  - $831  - $814  =  $17 
W18  - $831  - $814  =  $17 
S18  - $831  - $814  =  $17 
F18  - $849  - $814  =  $35 




